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DCF Consultant Gary Kasey Enters into 

$900 Settlement for Ethics Violation

March 4, 2010
 

Gary Kasey of Avon, CT, paid a $900.00 civil penalty for violating the Code of Ethics by giving gifts to state employees who worked in a division with which he conducted business and/or sought to conduct business.
According to the consent order finalized on March 3, 2010 with the Office of State Ethics (OSE), Kasey was an educational consultant hired by the Connecticut Department of Children and Families (DCF).  Consultants in this position, paid through DCF, are assigned to specific juvenile courts and receive referrals from Judicial employees, such as the Court Support Services Division of the Office of Juvenile Probation (CSSD).  
In September 2007, Kasey invited a CSSD probation supervisor to play in a member/guest golf tournament at the Golf Club of Avon.  Kasey paid for the employee’s tournament entrance fees and for the employee’s use of a golf cart as well as food and beverage.  In August 2008, Kasey invited three CSSD employees to play golf at the same club, and paid for the rounds of golf, as well as the use of golf carts.
Connecticut law prohibits a person from giving any gift to a state employee where that person is doing business with or seeking to do business with the department or agency in which the employee works.
In addition to the $900.00 civil penalty, Kasey must undergo three hours of ethics education through the OSE.
“The Code of Ethics puts the public interest first,” said OSE Executive Director, Carol Carson.  “Providing gifts to state employees who have influence over a consultant’s work for the state compromises the integrity of state business.”

 

###

Contact:  Meredith Trimble; meredith.trimble@ct.gov; 860-263-2397
